FITTING OUT THE FRAMEWORK
how to use the national framework to deliver good religious education

by Penny Thompson

An extract from the foreword by Dr. Marius Felderhof:

Penny Thompson’s reputation is already firmly established with her book, Whatever Happened to RE? She is well acquainted with the trends and fashions of the British RE world and has analysed and exposed to greater public scrutiny the logical implications of the positions taken. She offers the same critique of the National Framework in a manner that is designed to be helpful to Agreed Syllabus Conferences and to those responsible for RE in faith schools.  There are some very critical issues: How does one build continuity and progression into RE? What is the law with regards to the teaching of secular humanism and what could the ‘framers’ have meant by the phrase, ‘where appropriate’? Are we really helping pupils to make informed judgments by referring them constantly to their ‘own experience’ when this experience is inevitably expressed in language and moulded by culture i.e. social? Penny Thompson’s contribution will help us to think carefully about the national framework for RE.
What others have said about it: 
Penny Thompson is an experienced RE teacher, educator and trainer who wants to see RE enabling children to develop a lively faith in their received tradition.  Her new booklet offers a critical and sympathetic evaluation of the new non-statutory national framework for RE.  She will help her readers to address questions such as how much time should be allotted to Christianity and to the other world faiths and what approach should be adopted. She will also help them think through what it means to teach non-religious philosophies, as the framework says, "where appropriate". She suggests that such teaching is most appropriate to enable mature reflection on the truth of e.g. Christianity.  I hope it is widely read. 

     Canon John Hall, Chief Education Officer, National Society.
Penny Thompson reviews the Framework with insight, revealing its strengths while drawing attention to its unresolved tensions and possible contradictions.  She argues persuasively that a Christian theological grounding would give the Framework the coherence and clarity it currently lacks.  This a ‘must’ read for all RE professionals and SACRE members who want to draw on the Framework to enhance the provision of Religious Education in their own area.

        Martyn Relf, member of East Sussex SACRE.
Whatever your interest in RE, you are sure to find Penny Thompson’s analysis of the new non-statutory national framework for religious education a stimulating read. She evaluates the likely impact of the framework on what pupils learn about religion and the way they learn it – commenting on what the framework does not say as well as what it does say.

            Rupert Kaye, Chief Executive, Association of Christian Teachers.
To order: 
from the author through her website: www.angelfire.com/pe/pennyt or write to Mrs P. Thompson at 14 Chestnut Avenue, Crosby, Liverpool, L23 2SZ. 
Price: 
£3.50 single copies, £3.00 each for 10 or more – both inc. post and packing.






